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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/index.htm

December 2010 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2010-2011

 President
 Mr. Alexander Jordan

jordan3614@hotmail.com

 1st Vice President
 Mr. Peter Dawson
360-779-8219


 2nd Vice President
 Mr. Robert Lamb
360-769-9108
None

 Secretary/Treasurer
 Mr. Charles Yankosky
360-813-2786
cyankosky@yahoo.com

 Marshal
 Mr. Lance Otis
360-874-0835
lotis666@gmail.com

 Chaplain
 Mr. Richard Dexter
360-692-6876
rdexter@tscnet.com

 Color Bearer
 

 

Hero Camp Officers 2010-2011

 Commander
 MMCM Henry Carman
 360-698-4776
hankcarman@wavecable,com

 Chief of Staff
 Col William Biscomb
 206-842-6417
milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

 Adjutant
  WTCS John Gray
 360-895-3188
wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 10 Dec. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend.

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

        President  Alex Jordan opened the chapter at 19:00.  Chaplain Dick Dexter gave the invocation.  It was moved and seconded that the Minutes be dispensed with as they were published in the news letter.  Lance Otis’ & Dick Dexter’s “Old Glory” presentation has been moved to the William H. Upton website.  There were no new petitions.
Unfinished Business:  At the William H. Upton #206 Installation, the Bremerton High School ROTC presented the flag.  Dick talked with the person in charge of the ROTC and asked him if he’d like to have the Sojourners perform “Old Glory” and Build the Flag.  But we’d need to know when they’d like us to do this.  We haven’t heard back from them since September. 

By Laws Change.  At our last meeting a motion was made and passed to replace our June meeting with the June Installation of Sojourner officers.  This was a revision to Article 2, Section 1 of our By-Laws which states that we have regular stated meetings all months on the second Friday except July and August.  The second Friday in June also coincided with the installation of officers at the Grand Lodge of Washington, which many of us like to attend.  In response, Past Secretary John Gray sent us some advice and caution on changing our June meeting.  He wrote, “The Joint Installation takes the place of our June chapter meeting, and we usually vote to participate.  But we don’t have to, and I caution you not to set this in stone to attend the Joint Installation because sometimes they hold it far away and we do not always attend.  I suggest wording the change to something along the lines of, “If the chapter so votes, the Joint Installation may take the place of the June Chapter meeting.”  You don’t want to make it so you always have to attend, because it is optional to do so.  We can hold our own installation meeting if the president so chooses.  I say this because a couple of years ago they held the installation so far away that we chose not to participate.”

          It was suggested that we reword the change and vote on it at our next meeting.  A motion was made to have Joe MacIntyre make the necessary changes and bring it back to our December meeting.

New Business:  Pres. Alex advised us that if anyone has any guest speakers to contact Alex or Charles so that they can be scheduled for our meeting.  2ND Vice President Bob Lamb hadn’t been to our meetings in awhile.

          Our members asked for more copies of the Chapter Handbook and Order of Ceremonies.
          Regional Rep. Wendell Dutt informed us that we will be co-hosting with Tacoma at the Pacific Beach Heroes Camp scheduled for September 23-25, 2011.  Hank Carman has to confer the Heroes Degree on 1ST Vice President Peter Dawson before Peter can become President next year.  Hank said we will be having a Heroes’ Initiation in January.     

          Wendell advised us to go to the National Sojourners website and sign in as Members Only.  In the Area/Regional Rep. box can be found the NW Website.  Move to the Link at the top of the page and you can find Manuals and Forms.

Announcements:    Joe MacIntyre informed us that in several months John Gray will be a PhD.  He’s taking a degree from the University of Florida.  His company sends him to Florida.

           On January 22, the Seattle Scottish Rite will be hosting Robert Burns night. Information is on the Scottish Rite website.  Joe has tickets.  There will be Highland Dancers, Bagpipe bands, and Scotch tasting – 25 malts.  For those who don’t want to venture out afterwards there is a Holiday Inn down the street and a Motel 6 across the road.

Sickness & Health:   Carl Forch was home from Seattle Cancer Care.  They don’t  have to keep him in the hospital anymore.  We have Harry Houston here with us tonight. Sam Brown lost a leg, but he has a scooter to get around with.  His spirits are good. Harold Richardson’s wife’s leg is better.   Harold is doing well.  He still drives on his own but not very far.  Joe MacIntyre also reported that the 35TH Commandant of the Marines has been named, a Gen. James Amos. 

            Dick Dexter has done three “Old Glories” at      graveside services and one at the William H. Upton No. 206 Masonic installation

                       HEAR  YE!   HEAR  YE!

.At our 10 December meeting we would like to vote on the final draft of the By-Laws change discussed in these minutes. Please attend, join in our fellowship and let your voice be heard.
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